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Erev Shabbos – Friday Night, June 20, 2014 
 Mincha & Ma’ariv (7:00 pm)  
 Candle Lighting (8:10 pm)  
Shabbos – June 21 
 Shachris & Musaf (9:00 am) ~ Thank You For Leading Davening  

- Pesukei D’Zimra: Howard Sandler  - Haftorah: Naftoli Kadosh 
  - Shacharis: Dr. Ethan Schuman  - Drasha (Sermon): Rabbi Ze’ev Smason  

- Leyning: Moshe Leib Cohen   - Musaf: Dr. Ethan Schuman   
 Kiddush ~ (After Musaf) Thanks to Murray & Joyce Hochberg for sponsoring Kiddush today, in honor of 

Joyce’s D’var Torah (A Word of Torah), after the conclusion of services. Thanks to “POP-Stars” Linda & 
Gene Carton for sponsoring the soda in memory of beloved father Irvin Goffstein, ”.  MAZEL TOV TO 
JOYCE!!! 

 Welcome To Our Shul ~ We welcome Joyce’s family and friends who have come to celebrate with her: 
niece Karen Tamaren, Rich Vermillion, niece Robyn Hubbard, great-nieces Lizzy and Hannah Tamaren, 
stepson Gary Hochberg and cousins Cheryl & Todd Stein; and friends: Robbye Frank, Lois Young, 
Kathy Sullivan, Eileen Baker, Linda Green, David Amitin, Harvey Krupin, Marcia Goldberg, Roberta 
Horwitz, Clarice Baum, and Karen Bowden. 

 Mincha, Shalosh Seudos, Ma’ariv (7:55 pm) 

 Shabbos Concludes (9:14 pm) 

 Monument Dedication ~ For Lottie Slumpsky, ”, beloved mother of Cindy Slumpsky and Sharon 
Smith, tomorrow - Sunday, June 22, at 11:00 a.m. at Chesed Shel Emes Cemetery on White Road. 

 Rosh Chodesh Tammuz ~ Shabbos and Sunday, June 28 & 29. 

Shiny, New NHBZ Pushkehs 
Presenting NHBZ’s Shiny, New Pushkehs!  Our rabbis teach that tzedakah and acts of kindness are the 
equivalent of all the mitzvos of the Torah.  Please come by our office and pick up your new pushkeh 
(tzedakah/charity box)!!  Fill up your pushkeh!!!  The tzedakah in your pushkeh will total all or part of your 
contribution toward admission to a Pushka Dinner that we will schedule down the road. The shul is adopting this 
idea from our Sisterhood that used to prepare a yearly Pushkeh Dinner to help raise money for their coffers. We 
want to say a BIG “Thank You” to Dr. Jay Pepose and Dr. Susan Feigenbaum for generously sponsoring the 
purchase of our new pushkehs, and “Thank You” to Bobby Levine for creating the beautiful pushkeh covers.      

Meetings 
 Executive Committee Meeting ~ This Tuesday, June 24. Minyan is at 7:00 pm; Meeting at 7:30 pm. 
 Board of Directors Meeting ~ Tuesday evening, July 8. Minyan is at 7:00 pm; Meeting at 7:30 pm. 

 

NHBZ Shabbos Bulletin 
Welcome to Nusach Hari B’nai Zion 

Affiliated with Union of Orthodox Congregations of America 

Torah Portion:  Parshas Korach: Numbers 16:1 – 18:32            Stone Chumash pages 821-837  
Haftorah:   I Samuel 11:14 – 12:22            Stone Chumash pages 1186-1187 
 

Shabbos 
   June 21, 2014 
   23 Sivan 5774 

Thanks to Lenny & Fran Alper for sponsoring this Shabbos Bulletin in honor of Joyce Hochberg on the 
occasion of delivering her D’var Torah today. 
 

http://www.nhbz.org/
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NHBZ COMING EVENTS 

 Dedication ~ You Are Cordially Invited ~ Please join us on Shabbos, June 28, when we will 
be honored and pleased to officially unveil and dedicate the western wall in The Alper Lobby.  The dedication 
will include two plaques honoring people who contributed to the Capital Campaign ~ The Wall of Honor and 
The Scroll of Recognition; a plaque honoring those who generously helped obtain the loan for our building ~ 
our Guarantors; and another plaque honoring those who are helping to ensure our future ~ through our 
Legacy Society.  We will periodically update these lists with the names of future donors.  Thanks to Kenny 
Bressler for designing and creating the beautiful wall in the lobby. Thanks to Kenny Bressler, Lenny & Fran 
Alper, Jim Pollock, Mark Ragin, and Larry & Rayna Chervitz for generously sponsoring the material and 
labor. Thanks to Alan Haber, and his helper Lenny Alper, for expertly mounting the recognition plaques.  

 Kiddush ~ Next Shabbos, June 28, Kiddush will be sponsored by Lenny Alper and Family in honor of the 
birthdays of Fran, Caryn and Joanna Alper. 

 Lion’s Den Pizza Night ~ All-You-Can-Eat Pizza Buffet ~ Sunday, June 29, 5:00-7:00 p.m. Bring your 
family and friends to enjoy a delicious dinner of pizza, salad, pasta and garlic bread!!! Reservations are not 
needed . . . just show up, eat to your heart’s content, have fun schmoozing, and have a great time! Plus an 
extra bonus ~ we have a movie for the kids every month!!!! (Please place carry-out orders by 10:00 a.m 
on Sunday morning, 314-991-2100, ext. 2. Pick up time for carry out pizzas is 4:30-4:45 p.m. before the start 
of our buffet.)  WE TAKE CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS!!! 

 Ari Weekend ~ Commemorating the yahrzeit of Rabbi Isaac Luria, “The Holy Ari”, founder of modern 
Kabbalah and author of “Nusach H’Ari,” (the liturgy we daven at our shul). Friday evening, August 1: An 
evening of soul-soaring music, and dinner for the whole family – Mincha at 6:15 pm outdoors on the Kaiser 
Terrace, Kabbalat Shabbat (Welcoming the Sabbath) at 6:30 pm, followed by a festive Shabbos dinner: 
RSVP, 314-991-2100, ext. 5; Adults $18.00, Kids 5-10 $10.00, Kids 4 & under FREE!   Shabbos morning, 
August 2: Regular services 9:00 a.m., Children’s programming 10:00 a.m., Learner’s Service 10:15 p.m. led 
by Rabbi Smason. Kiddush and Lunch ’n’ Learn, at the conclusion of services, will be free and open to the 
public.  Rabbi Levi Landa, Director of Programming of Chabad of Greater St. Louis, will be our Special Guest 
Speaker, and will speak on the topic, “Viewing the World Through Kabbalah Tinted Glasses!” 

 SMILE!!!    Our Photo Directory ~ “Faces of NHBZ” ~ Due to popular demand, we have filled the 
photo-shoot appointments on the current schedule.  If you haven’t had your photo taken and aren’t scheduled 
for one of the last two photo dates on July 1st and 2nd, but would like your photo to appear in our Directory, 
please contact Rabbi Smason, 314-749-5271, or Phyllis Silverman, 314-434-2482.  

Please be part of our “Faces of NHBZ!!!”  
It won’t be the same without YOU! 

 
 
 

CLASS SERIES ~ MEMBERS & ALL FRIENDS ARE WELCOME! 
 Learn to Lead Davening ~ led by our Chazzan Dr. Ethan Schuman on Sunday mornings, at 9:00 

a.m. after morning minyan. 
 New Class Series – Begins Tomorrow ~ Rabbi Yosef Landa, Regional Director of Chabad of 

Greater St. Louis, has arranged with our Education Committee to present the following class at NHBZ: 
“Transformational Teachings from the World of Chassidut.”  The series will begin tomorrow - June 22, 
and will continue June 29, July 6, and July 13, on Sunday mornings at 10:00 a.m. Nearly 300 years ago 
Rabbi Israel Baal Shem Tov founded the Chassidic movement. The teachings of Chassidism went on to 
captivate, inspire and illuminate millions of Jewish lives, among them the most learned and righteous among 
our people. In four sessions with Rabbi Yosef Landa we will explore some applied concepts of Chassidic 
thought -- transformational ideas sure to enrich the life of every Jew, Chasid or non-Chasid, empowering them 
to attain greater spiritual heights. 

http://www.nhbz.org/
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 Women’s Tefila Class ~ Led by Rabbi Ze'ev Smason. The class meets on the 2nd and 4th MONDAYS 
of the month at 3:15 p.m.  Monday afternoons. Next class is this Monday, June 23. The focus is the structure 
and deeper meaning of the Shabbos morning service and prayers, and how prayer can be used as a basis for 
our own communication with G-d. All women welcome. 

  “Chassidic Insights into the Weekly Parsha” ~ Led by Rabbi (Chaplain, Major) Avraham 
Cohen - “Chassidic Insights into the Weekly Parsha.”   Study will delve into esoteric thought, but is entirely 
accessible for those at any level of Jewish education and background.  Wednesday evenings at 7:30 p.m., 
after minyan, in the NHBZ Chapel.  Rabbi Cohen can be reached at 301-787-5538 for further questions. 

 
 

SIMCHAS 
 MAZEL TOV ON SIMCHAS June 21-27. Happy Birthday to Teree Farbstein, Esther 

Gelb, Daniel Givon, Sanford Koenig, and Joel Sher! Happy Anniversary to ~ Jeff & 
Irena Scheer, Boris & Alla Yasinev, Richard & Mindy Woolf and Alan & Vivian Zarkowksy!  
Show your friends you care ~ send a tribute. Shul: Gloria Waxman 314-872-3296; Sisterhood: Phyllis 
Silverman 314-434-2482; Libby Needle Fund: Sally Needle 314-991-2575; For Chesed Fund: Drop by the 
office for a Package of Cards. 

 

Reminders 
 SHABBOS HALACHAS  (Laws of Shabbos)  An eruv is an enclosure, constructed according to 

halacha (Jewish law), as a way to permit Jewish residents or visitors to carry certain objects outside their own 
homes on Shabbos and Yom Kippur. The St. Louis eruv encompasses parts (but not all) of Olivette, U.City 
and Clayton.  We respectfully request that Shabbos bulletins, food, or any other item not be removed from 
the synagogue by those who do not live within the eruv. For details or questions, please see Rabbi Smason. 

 Become Energized!!!  Sponsor Your Own Solar Panel!!!   The 2014 price is just $216 for the 
year. Your sponsorship will appear on the lobby monitor with an individual display with your personal or 
business name.  Sponsor a panel for yourself, your friends, your business, or dedicate one in honor of a loved 
one.  If you are interested in sponsoring a solar panel, please call 314-991-2100, ext. 2 and we will send you 
the form to complete with your own wording for your message! 

 Buy and Use Cash Cards – call the office ASAP to order your cards and earn free money for NHBZ!  
Orders are placed twice per month – on or as close to the 15th and 30th. 

 HEADS UP! Schnucks E-Scrip Card – $1,435.80 in 2013!!! If you have been using your 
Schnucks E-Scrip Card when you shop, we Thank You VERY Much!  NHBZ received $1,435.80 Easy Money 
last year from Schnucks based on your purchases, and NO EXTRA CHARGE TO YOU!!! Please remember 
to hand your e-Scrip card to your checker every time you shop - and make your shopping trip count!!!  TO 
NHBZ Members AND Non-Members Alike ~~ if you  don’t have an e-Scrip card, please contact the office: 
sandieabrams@hotmail.com or 314-991-2100, ext. 2, and “shop” for Nusach Hari B’nai Zion!!! 

 Sponsorships - If you would like to sponsor Kiddush, Soda, Shalosh Seudos, this Bulletin, or something 
unique in honor or in memory of a loved one, please call 314-991-2100, ext. 2, to make arrangements. 

 Tributes - Show your friends you care; a tribute is a donation in honor of a birth, a birthday, an anniversary, 
a healthy recovery, or in memory of a loved one, or for any reason to show you care; tributes will be listed in 
this bulletin monthly. For Shul Tributes call Gloria Waxman, 314-872-3296; for Sisterhood call Phyllis 
Silverman,     314-434-2482; for Libby Needle Fund call Sally Needle, 314-991-2575. 

 Mi Shebarach List ~ Prayers will be said for a Refuah Shelayma for your loved ones and friends. Please 
call the office, 314-991-2100, ext. 2, by 10:00 a.m. Friday mornings so we can include the names on our Mi 
Shebarach list for Shabbos. We need the names of the person who is ill AND his/her mother’s name in 
Hebrew, or in English if Hebrew names are unavailable. Your contributions are greatly appreciated. 

 Memorial Plaques ~ Memorial plaques are lovingly mounted in our new building. Remember your loved 
ones with a plaque; prices are $150 and $275. Please call the office for details, 314-991-2100, ext. 2. 

http://www.nhbz.org/
mailto:sandieabrams@hotmail.com
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Important Note About New Memorial Plaques 
To receive new Memorial Plaques for:           We must receive your order by: 
       Rosh Hashana (Sept. 25th)                                July 7, 2014 
       Yom Kippur (October 4th - Yizkor)                    July 28, 2014 
       Shemini Atzeres (October 16th - Yizkor)           September 11, 2014       

 

 Shalosh Seudos, The 3rd Meal of Shabbos ~ To sponsor Shalosh Seudos on Shabbos, which takes place 
between Mincha and Ma’ariv, please call the office to make arrangements.  We are very grateful to those of 
you who sponsor the Third Meal as you observe the yahrzeits of your dear family members. 

 Buy a Brick Online or by Phone ~ Our website now accepts online donations for the Brick and 
Planting Campaign; go to http://www.nhbz.org/dedications.asp or call the office at 314-991-2100. 

 Synagogue Honors ~ It is customary to make a donation to the shul for Aliyos or other honors 
received. 

 
 

NEWS & FEATURES 
 Kashrus Alert ~ Kellogg's Special K White Fudge Dipped Pretzels - Missing D - Dairy Designation.  The 

Orthodox Union certifies Kellogg's Special K White Fudge Dipped Pretzels as an OU D - Dairy product. This 
product contains dairy ingredients as indicated on the ingredient and allergen statements. Some packaging 
mistakenly bear a plain OU without the D -Dairy designation. Corrective actions have been implemented. 

 Splash City ~ Start the summer in a cool way!!! Torah Prep invites everyone to separate swimming 
evenings for men & women! Bring a Friend – Tell Your Neighbors! Men & Boys: This Sunday, June 22, 7:30-
9:30 pm.; $15/person or $45 max/family/night; family rate is for single household. Women & Girls: Tuesday, 
June 24, 7:30-9:30 pm; same rates apply; women suggested to wear a cover up. No outside food allowed. For 
directions to Splash City call Hillel Anton, 347-323-4380. 

 Sky Zone ~ Indoor Trampoline Park!!! Calling all boys ages 6-13. Aish HaTorah and MTI Big Brothers 
invite you to join them on Wednesday, June 25, 6:00-8:00 pm, 17379 Edison in Chesterfield. $11.00 (or bring 
a friend and go for FREE!). All “jumpers” must bring a signed waiver. Snacks & drinks after the jump! To 
RSVP or for details and a link to the waiver form call or email Claire Wolff, 314-862-2474 or cwolff@aish.com.  

 Inclusion Initiative – Community Forum ~ For Jewish individuals with disabilities and their families 
on Sunday, June 29th, 2:00 p.m. Hosted by the St. Louis Jewish Community Inclusion Initiative at the JCC 
Marilyn Fox Building, 16801 Baxter Road in Chesterfield. Open discussion – share ideas, identify needs, set 
priorities!  Free kosher light refreshments and sign language interpreter provided. RSVP REQUIRED: Rinat 
Kisin, 314-442-3801 or rkisin@jfedstl.org. A respite room for children with special needs will be available; be 
sure to mention that you will need this care when you make your reservations.   

 Jewish Federation of St. Louis ~ is seeking nominations for two annual awards. The 2014 Fred A. 
Goldstein Memorial Service Award recognizes outstanding professional leadership. Nominees must be 
employed by a St. Louis Jewish organization and currently working in a direct service, professional or 
managerial role. The 2014 David N. and Roselin Grosberg Young Leadership Award recognizes volunteer 
leaders in the Jewish community who are 40 years and younger. Nominees must demonstrate active Jewish 
Federation leadership and commitment to Federation’s annual Community Campaign. Nominations can also 
highlight involvement in other Jewish community organizations and the St. Louis community at large. For both 
awards, the deadline for nominations is Monday, July 28. Nominations (in the form of letters of 
recommendation) are invited from the entire Jewish community. Submit letters of recommendation to Marci 
Mayer Eisen, director of the Millstone Institute, 12 Millstone Campus Drive, St. Louis, MO 63146 or email 
meisen@jfedstl.org. For more information, call 314-442-3810. 

 Tomchei Shabbos On-Going FOOD DRIVE!!  Tomchei Shabbos means “Supporters of the 
Sabbath.” The “Barbara Mendelson Tomchai Shabbos Fund” was established, by the Vaad Hoeir of St. 
Louis, to help support Jews suffering severe economic distress, by providing the families in our community 
with their Shabbos and Yom Tov meals in a discreet and dignified manner.  A special kosher food pantry is 
stocked to provide them with food essentials, chicken and meat.  Pick up a bag at our NHBZ office; help 

http://www.nhbz.org/
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make the Food Drive a Big Success!!! For questions or home pick-up, please call Sally Needle, 314-991-2575. 
Tomchai Shabbos is maintained through contributions of food and money.  To make a donation go to 
www.ovkosher.org – click on HOME tab, then Vaad Hoeir Community Services, then Tomchai Shabbos. 

 Tomchei Shabbos Cookbook Project ~ Preparations for our cookbook, dedicated in memory of 
Merle Hartstein, are in full swing!  Please share your Shavuos recipes (including meat!) by sending them to: 
tomcheishabboscookbook@gmail.com. If you would like to help on the cookbook please call Bryna Kandel at 
569-5001 or email tomcheishabboscookbook@gmail.com. 
 

President’s Message 
 

Summer has started, and it is getting hot outside.  But we have at least two cool events coming up!  
 

Please join us on Shabbos, June 28, when we will be honored and pleased to officially unveil 
and dedicate the western wall in the Alper Lobby.  The dedication will include two plaques 
honoring people who contributed to the Capital Campaign – the Wall of Honor and the Scroll of 
Recognition; a plaque honoring those who helped obtain a loan for the building – our 
Guarantors; and another plaque honoring those who are helping to ensure our future – through 
our Legacy Society.   

 

On August 1st and 2nd, please join us as we commemorate the Yahrtzeit of Rabbi Isaac 
Luria, “The Holy Ari,” founder of modern Kabbalah and author of the “Nusach H’Ari” siddur.  
On Friday evening, August 1, at 6:30 pm, we will welcome Shabbos outdoors on the Kaiser 
Terrace, followed by Shabbos dinner.  On Saturday morning, August 2, we will have a 
Lunch’n’Learn, featuring special guest speaker, Rabbi Levi Landa, Director of Programming 
of Chabad of Greater St. Louis.  This is an opportunity to learn about the heritage that 
inspired the founding of our shul. 
 

Just a reminder . . . Rosh Hashana begins on September 25th.  If you are thinking about ordering a Memorial 
Plaque for a loved one, we must receive the order in our office by July 7th. 
 

Thanks to all those who participated in the Photo Directory.  I can’t wait to see it! 
Lenny Alper 

 
 

Beyond Twelve Gates  by Rabbi Ze’ev Smason 
Parshas Korach       June 21, 2014 

 

Welcome to Beyond Twelve Gates 
A California man in rehabilitation for drug addiction and with no cash to his name discovered $125,000 cash in an 
orange bag, only to return it shortly afterward.  Joe Cornell, 52, of Fresno, California, was watering trees at his job 
at a parking lot across from the Salvation Army Adult Rehabilitation Center when he overheard a vehicle honking 
at an armored Brink’s truck on the corner.  
 

“The car had pulled up next to the truck, like it had dropped something,” Joe said.  “I look and I see this big 
orange bag, like a Santa Claus bag. I thought, ‘No way, it’s got to be clothes or something.  Inside, I saw some of 
the money sticking out, individually wrapped stacks of $100s. It looked like deposits from businesses.”   Joe took 
the bag back to a nearby trailer and discovered the cash inside amounted to a whopping $125,000. He was 
conflicted momentarily over what to do with the money.  
 

“I thought about it, it was a good-devil-bad-devil thing on your shoulder, but taking the money wouldn’t compare to 
what my grandkids would think of me if I did something like that,” Joe said. “This shelter is trying to change my 
life. I tried to do the right thing.”  So Joe took the bag of money to his supervisor at the shelter, who then notified 
police to return the cash.  Brink’s, the company that lost the money, plans on giving Joe a $5,000 reward, and the 
shelter a $5,000 donation.  "Mr. Cornell did the right thing," Brinks spokesman Ed Cunningham said. "For that, we 
are grateful." 
 

The very first law in the Shulchan Aruch (the Code of Jewish Law) states: “One should not be embarrassed and 
ashamed [to do the right thing] in front of those who scoff and poke fun at him”.  We are constantly faced with 

http://www.nhbz.org/
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situations where it's hard to discern exactly what path to follow..  The greatest, sweetest reward, is when we do 
the right thing. 
 

Parshas Korach            Numbers 16:1 - 18:32  
This week's Torah portion begins with the infamous rebellion led by Korach against his cousins, Moses and 
Aaron, claiming that the two of them had usurped power from the rest of the Jewish people.  Korach, motivated by 
jealousy and a desire for honor, rejected Moses' authority and claimed that the appointment of Aaron as Kohen 
Gadol (Head Kohen) was motivated by nepotism.  Korach cleverly persuaded 250 judges and others from 
disaffected groups to become his followers in the rebellion.  
A frequent theme in the Torah is:  Sooner or later G-d always gets the last word.  In Korach's case, it was 
sooner.  What was the result of the rebellion?  G-d made the earth open up to swallow Korach, the ringleaders of 
the rebellion, and their families.  Fire consumed the remainder of the 250 rebels.   The story of Korach's rebellion 
concludes with an act of reconciliation -- and surprisingly, a U.S. Presidential reference.  The staffs of the leaders 
of the 12 tribes were placed near the Ark of the Covenant.  To prove that the tribe of Levi and Aaron was Divinely 
chosen, Aaron's staff sprouted leaves, almond blossoms and even almonds.  I suppose you could say that this 
miracle made Aaron ....Chief of Staff! 
 

Rabbinic Ruminations 
It may be time to update that old joke about the horse walking into a bar -- 'Why the long face?" asks the 
bartender -- and give it a technological twist.  Our growing reliance on smartphones and laptops is elongating our 
faces into jowly, sagging messes, according to cosmetic surgeons and other beauty mavens.  Dr. Mervyn 
Patterson of the Woodford Medical Aesthetic Clinic in Essex, England has dubbed the look "smartphone face."  
 

Dr. Patterson explains the ugly risks of too much time spent staring at our smartphones: "If you sit for hours with 
your head bent slightly forward, staring at your iPhone or laptop screen, you may shorten the neck muscles and 
increase the gravitational pull on the jowl area, leading to a drooping jawline."  Other potential effects of a 
perpetually titled neck include double chins and marionette lines -- those creases that begin at the corners of the 
mouth and continue down to the chin. Smartphone face may be more serious than one would think.  In 2012, the 
American Association of Plastic Surgeons reported that chin implants ("chinplants") were the fastest growing 
trend in cosmetic surgery. 
 

While modern electronics may not be the only deciding factor of your chin definition and sculpted jaw, the danger 
of smartphone face is yet another reason to consider how much time you spend using technology versus truly 
engaging in the world around you.  Go for a walk without your phone, have dinner without email, sit down and 
have a conversation in person or write a letter.  Slow down, look up, and appreciate the world around you.   After 
all, it's your world -- as the Talmud says, "Each person is obligated to say, 'The world was created for me.'" 
(Sanhedrin 37A) 
 

Quote of the Week 
Investing is simple, but not easy – Warren Buffet 
 

Joke of the Week 
An old man and a young man are traveling on the train. The young man asks: “Excuse me, what time is it?” The 
old man does not answer. 
“Excuse me, sir, what time is it?” The old man keeps silent. 
“Sir, I’m asking you what time is it. Why don’t you answer?!” 
The old man says: “Son, the next stop is the last on this route. I don’t know you, so you must be a stranger. If I 
answer you now, I’ll have to invite you to my home. You’re handsome, and I have a beautiful daughter. You will 
both fall in love and you will want to get married. Tell me, why would I need a son-in-law who can’t even afford a 
watch?” 
 
 

 
 
 

The Deadline to submit new information to appear in our Shabbos Bulletin is Wednesday each week, at 12:00 
noon.  The bulletin is printed first thing every Thursday morning. 
 

http://www.nhbz.org/
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MINYAN!  IT’S GOOD FOR US & GOOD FOR YOU, TOO!!! 
 

   This Week     
   At a Glance 

Shabbos  
June 21 

Sunday 
June 22 

Monday  
June 23 

Tuesday  
June 24 

Wed.  
June 25 

Thurs. 
June 26 

Friday 
June 27 

Shabbos 
June 28 

 Shachris 9:00 am 8:00 am 7:00 am  7:00 am 7:00 am 7:00 am  7:00 am  9:00 am 

 Mincha/Ma’ariv 7:50 pm 7:00 pm 7:00 pm  7:00 pm 7:00 pm 7:00 pm 7:00 pm 7:55 pm 

          

 

Events –  
see times in  
Event  
Planner  
Box 

Kiddush by 
Murray & 
Joyce 
Hochberg in 
honor of 
Joyce giving 
a D’var 
Torah 
 

“Learn to 
Lead 
Davening” 
Class 
9:00 am After 
Minyan; 
 
New class 
begins today 
with Rabbi 
Yosef Landa, 
10:00 am 
 

Tefila 
Class 
for 
Women 
with 
Rabbi 
Smason,  
3:15 pm 
at 
NHBZ 

BUY  
CASH 
CARDS! 
 
 

Rabbi 
Smason’s 
Lunch &  
Learn,  
12:15-1:00 
pm 
 
“Chassidic 
Insights 
Into the 
Weekly 
Parsha, 
7:30 pm 

BUY  
CASH 
CARDS! 
 

Erev 
Shabbos 
 
 
 

Dedication 
of Capital 
Campaign 
Recogni-
tion 
Plaques;  
Kiddush 
by Lenny 
Alper and 
Family in 
honor of  
Fran, 
Caryn & 
Joanna! 

 
 
 
 

 

 

NHBZ Event Planner (Check “Coming Events” for time, date or location changes.) 
Call the office at 314-991-2100, ext. 2, to confirm the date and time of any event. 

 

 

WEEKLY at NHBZ 
 

SHABBOS 
- Child Care (10:00 am – Noon)  kids 3 & under in the 

Children’s Room 
- Learners Service (10:15 am)  led by Rabbi Ze’ev 

Smason in the Chapel  
- Shabbos Tanach (Bible) Study Group  
  (45 minutes before Mincha)  
 
 

SUNDAY 
- Mishna Learning (after Shachris) with Rabbi 

Chanan Swidler, of Aish HaTorah 
- “Learn to Lead Davening” (9:00 am) with Dr. Ethan 

Schuman after morning minyan  
- “Transformational Teachings from the World of 

Chassidut” (10:00 am) with Rabbi Yosef Landa, 
June 22 & 29, July 6 & 13.    

- “Mystical Moments” with Rabbi Max Weiman  
(between Mincha & Maariv.) 

- Tanya (8:00 pm) with Rabbi Shaya Mintz of the St. 
Louis Kollel 

 
 

MONDAY 
 - Women’s Tefila Class (2nd & 4th Mondays) 
    3:15 pm with Rabbi Smason at NHBZ  (Next class:   

Monday, June 23.) 

 
WEDNESDAY 

- Rabbi Smason's Lunch & Learn (12:15-1:00 pm)  
Studying Pirkei Avos.    

- “Chassidic Insights into the Weekly Parsha” (7:30 
pm, after Minyan) Rabbi (Chaplain, Major) Avraham 
Cohen. 

 
 

MONTHLY at NHBZ 
 

- Irvin Alper Social Club (First Sunday) 
- Women's Home Study Group (First Tuesday, 2:30 

pm) with Rabbi Shaya Mintz, of the St. Louis Kollel, 
at the home of Jackie Berkin. 

- Morris Lenga Yiddish Club (First Thursday, 7:30 pm) 
at NHBZ 

- Dine-In Pizza Night (Last Sunday 5:00 – 7:00 pm) 
Place Carry-Out Pizza orders by 10:00 am, 314-
991-2100, ext 2. Pick up time 4:30 pm. 

- Sisterhood (Third Tuesday) 
- RAP with the RABBI will resume in the fall. 

 
 

NHBZ Signature Events 
- Synaplex Shabbos 
- Shabbos Lunch & Learn 

  

 

http://www.nhbz.org/

